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Dear Friends, 

I’m so pleased to be writing this month’s front page. It does-
n’t seem possible that I have now been with Emmanuel for 
10 years, but here we are!! 

You might think that Emmanuel should have got rid of me 
by now, or maybe that I should have found a way to escape 
by now – not so!  When my appointment was reviewed last 
year, and I really expected to be moving on, I was deeply 
humbled to be so positively affirmed by everyone in the 
churches and the community, and invited to stay on.  So, I 
am with Emmanuel and the Methodist Circuit until the   
summer of 2021 and very happy for us to be going forward 
together. 

As most of you know by now, I started the year quite unwell.  
I am particularly grateful to Haydon for his friendship and 
support, for his making it possible and giving me the       
encouragement to take my time and rebuild slowly and  
gently. I thank all of you for having covered in different 
ways, and especially for all your prayers which have made 
such a difference.   

It has been a difficult few months, particularly after Christ-
mas when the depression was worst – at that point there 
was “only one set of footprints in the sand” (God just carried 
me through). As I improved, with the help of the medication, 
God’s goodness continued and he gave several messages 
of encouragement. I felt that God was saying that the   
counsellor whom I’d found would help me a lot. I recognised 
that I needed to refocus, that in trying to help with 
“everything that needed doing”, I had not been able to give 
sufficient time or energy to the calling for which I was      
ordained and drifted as a result. As I began returning to 
work part-time I needed to honour God’s calling to “Word 
and Sacrament”, making that my first priority – which those 
around me affirmed and we did. 

I am well on the way to full recovery; however, things won’t 
be quite the same as they used to be...   

As I grew stronger I began to think what other aspects of 
work I would return to. As I was talking about it with a friend, 
and fellow minister, she said ‘Why don’t you just put more 
time into worship and teaching’.  “Yes but what about every-
thing else that needs doing?” I thought.  A few days later, 
we met for a progress review and Haydon suggested that I 
should be making worship and teaching my main focus – 
we hadn’t spoken about the other conversation.  As I 
prayed and thought through what would be quite a different 
role, I could see that God was indeed guiding in this way. 

I have gifts in creative arts that haven’t seen much use in 
recent years – it was great a few weeks ago at Emmanuel 
Café Church to give people a tin pie tray and some paint 
and see the wonder such a simple thing evoked. People 
took prints of the patterns and every single one was differ-
ent. One visiting young woman came back for more paint 
several times. The banner from our Holy Spirit Renewal day

– the sunset one - became so much more than first         
expected as everyone from our communities added their 
hand print – even a couple of the caretakers at Rectory 
Farm. We need to do more drama too.  It is amazing the 
added dimension that engaging people’s creativity brings to 
our worship. 

There is one further development I do need to tell you about 
before I sign off for this month. In the Methodist system it is 
usual for a minister to give a year’s notice of moving on, but 
sometimes things happen and then we have to move more 
quickly. The Northampton Circuit knew we had one minister 
moving on this summer – Tina, the Superintendent. Rev 

Francis M’Itiirihas just arrived from Kenya with his family as 
a new member of the team.   

What we weren’t expecting was for one of the other two 
ministers to announce he needed to retire earlier than 
planned with much less notice. No suitable candidate has 
been found leaving the Circuit a minister short. Emmanuel 
Group is currently blessed with a strong team of lay readers 
& preachers and so I suggested that we might afford to  
release one of my Sundays each month to help support 
them with communions. Before long the conversation had 
grown in an unexpected way, and the suggestion from    
others was that I could focus on worship & teaching for  
Emmanuel and the Circuit and not return to “everything else 
that needs doing”…(which incidentally has been being done 
very capably without me for some months anyway!).  It took 
some hard praying and adjusting to recognise that this was 
the right way forward – I dearly love being at Emmanuel 
and being here a bit less wasn’t what I had been expecting. 

After considerable discussion with the Circuit, the Methodist 
District and the Emmanuel Group Council everyone has 
positively agreed that for the next three years I will work 
50:50, half time for Emmanuel and half time for the Circuit.  
I will be at the Emmanuel Churches 2 or 3 Sundays and at 
the Methodist Churches 2 Sundays each month. Similarly 
50:50 during the week. I will work mostly with the Circuit’s 
village churches. We will also seek to involve other      
Methodist and Baptist preachers more at Emmanuel. 

Things have changed so much in the last nine months – 
there is so much more I could tell you about too. It isn’t what 
any of us envisaged when I was invited to stay on. I don’t 
believe God wanted me to suffer depression as such, but 
illness happens, and I do believe that God has been true to 
His promise and worked so much good out of the situation, 
better than if we’d been left to our own devices. 

Psalm 32 has been special to me, here’s verse 8: 

The LORD says, “I will guide you along the best pathway for 
your life.I will advise you and watch over you. 

I look forward to all that God has for us in the coming 
months, so much more than we could ask or imagine     
possible!   
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Emmanuel are planning a trip to New Wine: United in the summer of 2019 and we 

would love for as many of the church family to join us as possible!  
New Wine: United is a week's long camping, fellowship, worship and teachings/seminars with children's groups each 
morning. We are blessed that the festival is moving from Shepton Mallet to Peterborough next year at the East of  
England Showground and we are looking at forming a group of us to go on Week Two of the event which is:  

4-10 August 2019. 
There is currently a Flash Sale on for tickets until September 3 so if anyone would like to book early you can do at 
https://united.new-wine.org/pricing  
and you can find all of the information about the event at the main website: https://united.new-wine.org/                                                                                                                                                                                           

                                                                                 Haydon 

Don’t panic, this    

       quiz is for fun! 
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6th Sept. 

Rita Austin with her daughter 
It was lovely to see Rita Austin when she visited the Church 
the other Sunday . Rita had been brought by her daughter, 
Julie Coles, who was visiting from Adelaide, Australia.  
Geoffrey managed to take this great photo as they arrived at 
the same time as Haydon and John.  
 

Rita was a dedicated member of Boothville Community 
Church for many years. She now resides at Bethany       
Homestead. It was so good to see her. 

Boothville Community choir 
Once again the Choir 
gave a splendid    
concert at the Booth-
ville Community   
Centre. The theme 
this time was ‘Water’ 
and the chosen   
charity ‘Sailability’. 
Here is another  
Picture, taken by 
Geoffrey, of the latest addition to the choir,  Richard Tighe 
who is shown here singing a solo. The audience enjoyed an 
evening of song and laughter. The proceeds from ticket 
sales, a raffle and generous donations from the audience 
raised the handsome sum of £ 576 for ‘Sailability’ a charity 
which helps to make sailing accessible to all.     

'The Leys’ Residential Home                                      
This was a picture I took when several of us attended and helped 
at the Fete at the 'The Leys Residential Home'. Here are our    
contacts, Leon and Linda, who are responsible for entertaining, 
publicity and fund raising on behalf of the Home. It was good to 
see the reaction of the clients to the visitors of all ages. Even 
George managed to dress up smart and wear a smile.  
The Fete managed to raise over £400.  

David Bell’s...  

Boothville  

      Diary  
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DATES        FOR 

    YOUR       DIARY 

 
 
                                                      

 

 

GROUP HOLIDAY 2019 
TO EASTBOURNE 

June 7th to 14th 2019 
 

Staying at the Albany Hotel on the seafront for eight days.         
The cost is £499.00 and includes a return journey on The 
Bluebell Steam Railway of ‘Railway Children’ fame, a return 
journey on Romney Hythe Dungeness Steam Railway, 
Chartwell House, the home of Winston Churchill, Rye,     
Battle and Hastings. One trip not included in the price is to 
Bentley Wildfowl and Motor Museum.  

A deposit of £50.00 and Travel insurance £25.00 is due in 
the first week of September 2018.  
If you want a single room ask Kathy as soon as possible. 

2018 DAY TRIPS 
 

 

Lincoln and Lincoln Cathedral on Saturday September 8th 
cost £20.50  
 

 

Bury St Edmunds Christmas market 
 Saturday November 24th cost £15.0 
Available to all - and you can spread the cost over the next few 

months! Book with Kathy Norris on Tuesdays at ‘Cafe Emm’ 
Weston Favell Centre or phone 01604 494057 or 
07923017619 to book your place with a deposit of £5.00.   

Great Billing  
Methodist Church 

You are invited to 
   A PRAYER BREAKFAST  

      8.30 – 9.30 a.m. 

Every third Tuesday of the 

month 8.30am - a time of quiet, structured prayer for our 

world, our community and ourselves.                           

9.00am - light breakfast of fruit juice, cereal & toast. 

+ Reflective mornings  at Great Billing 
On the first Tuesday of each month. Enjoy a relaxed time 

of fellowship and reflection. Refreshments from 10.15am. 

Meeting 10.30 to 12 noon. More details from Joan Beswick 

(638687) or Norma Baxter (844316) 

(plus chat, food, fun & dessert!) 
 

Thursday 27th Sept.                          
from 7.00pm  

at 

  

 

Book now and save 
The Christian Resources Exhibition runs from 16-18 October 

2018 at Sandown Park in Surrey. With free parking for hundreds of 

cars and great rail links from central London, it’s the ideal venue for 

Europe's leading annual exhibition of church resources. 
 

Advance tickets costs just £4 

(saving you 50% on the 'on-the-door' entry price).  

http://creonline.co.uk/ 
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On September 29th it would be great if you (yes, 
you) would join us at Peterborough Cathedral as 
we celebrate lay ministry (those who serve in 
Churches in licensed roles from the Church of   
England but are not ordained).  

Our Group of Churches is served wonderfully by so many of 
these people already, including those such as Kris Hatherly 
who are not from the Church of England. In September we will 
particularly be celebrating the re-licensing of: 

David Bell (Lay Reader) 

Nick Bewley-Tippler (Lay Reader) 

James Fearnley (Lay Reader) 

Keith Holland-Delamere (Licensed Evangelist) 

Angie Kennedy (Licensed Evangelist) 

Maureen Luke (Lay Reader with License with Pastoral Respon-
sibility for Boothville) 

All of these wonderful folks will be renewing their licenses on 
the day. They will be joined by 3 new lay ministry team    
members: 

Peter Angus (Lay Reader) 

Sheila Angus (Licensed Pastoral Minister) 

Ken Clark (Licensed Lay Minister) 

Of course, just because we have so many licensed lay minis-
ters doesn’t mean there’s no room for more of you to join in 
the fun. Paul Foster, for instance, begins his training as a    
Licensed Pastoral Minister this month.                                       

For those of you who are blessed to not consider yourselves 
Anglican, do consider whether God might be inviting you to 
explore lay ministry too,. There are lots of opportunities for 
service both during the week and in services on Sunday.     
God may be calling you, you never know. If you are interested 
in exploring this, do talk to one of the guys already licensed or 
to Haydon, Phil or Doug. 

But anyway, to the point:                                                              
the service is at 2.30 in Peterborough Cathedral. It would be 
great if you could join us. Do pray for all of our lay ministers 
and those in training, thanking God for their gifts, that they 
offer themselves to serve the Church and the community and 
asking for abounding opportunities to share His love.                                                                        

                                                                                                 Haydon 

 

 

 

 

I have just started reading a wonderful book 
called 'One minute Prayers'. Harvest House Publishing (2004) Be-
low is one of the prayers. 

The LORD will fulfil (his purpose) for me; your love, O LORD, 
endures forever – do not abandon the works of your 
hands. Psalm 138:8 

Don’t stop now Lord. I am finally catching Your vision for my life. It 
has taken me a while, and I had to walk through a lot of mistakes, 
but I am here and ready to receive Your purpose. What would You 
have me do next? Your patience over the years has shown me that 
You will not abandon the work You have begun. Lead me to the 
next step. 

When I listen to others or even my own negative thoughts, I am 
tempted to quit trying. Your love inspires me to keep going. And 
each time I move forward, my step is more steady. I am certain You 
will follow through. And I will follow Your example. So what’s next? 

David Bell (Boothville) 

 

One of today’s leading worship songwriters, Stuart Townend 
will be coming to United Reformed Church Wellingborough 
on September 18th 2018 as part of his ‘The Courage Tour’. 

It will be an uplifting concert exploring the significance of      
COURAGE in all the trials of life, including issues of mental 
and spiritual health, through chat, worship and song.  

It is a great opportunity to hear Stuart and his band play 
some of his songs that have become classics, like In Christ 
alone and How deep the Father's love, alongside new tracks 
from his soon to be released CD, Courage. 
Tickets can be purchased via the URC's website or by  
phoning  01933 278137. 
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Contact me at the office  

402150 or email 

paul.foster@emmanuelgroup.org.uk 

FISH - Food (and Fun) In School Holidays! 
 

Board game cafe,  
if you have some complete board games you don’t use  

anymore, would you consider donating them to the board 

game cafe.  

I’m on the lookout for games to play e.g. monopoly, cluedo, 

snakes & ladders, dominoes, chess, draughts, scrabble…   

the list is endless... 

Please let me know if you have any to donate.  

(contact details at top of page)  

Or if you have a game that you want to bring along and play , 

let me know that you are interested.  

Particularly if it’s one of these modern games. 

Paul Foster 

Word is getting round about the hidden needs of the area we are serving. In 

particular the hunger issues our families face. In July, we were interviewed by 

the Chronicle & Echo and Look East. This gave us the opportunity to highlight 

the needs we can see, and get the message out to others.  
 

My HUGE, HUGE HUGE, HUGE thanks, to all those who came to help 

at some point over the summer holidays. I’m sure you will have been as 

blessed as me, knowing we are helping tackle such an important issue. 

Wow, what a summer 

that was!!!! At the time of 

writing (9th August), we have 

served about 450 adults and 

children over the three weeks 

we have done so far. 

Even the unexpected quick 

move from Blackthorn     

Academy to Rectory Farm 

community centre didn’t stop 

people coming. 

LITTER PICK  
 
 

Another massive 

thank you goes 

to all those who 

turned up on the 

day and helped 

pick up an amaz-

ing amount of 

litter. It was a 

really hot morn-

ing but we  

managed to fill 

over 20 bags of 

rubbish!  

We will be doing another litter pick in the Autumn so keep your gloves and  

wellies at the ready and watch this space… 
 

Thank you for everything that has been happening over the summer and 

look forward to a great Autumn. 

Drop-in @  

Brookside Centre 
 

It is happening and starting  
in September. 

Every Thursday between 9 & 12 
we will be hosting a drop-in, 
called ‘Coffee, Cake and Chat’ 

The centre only opens four days a week, so with 

us filling the fifth day, it will give the local resi-

dents more opportunities to receive support 

from a drop-in. 

I will be there every week, but it would be great 

if we could build a team to serve the Lings and 

Lumbertubs estates. Let me know if you can 

help in any way, or pop in for a coffee! 

Photography competition 
By the time you read this the competition will be over. I will reveal 

the winners to you in October and show you some of the winning 

entries. Thanks to all who entered. If you didn’t win perhaps you 

will try again next year. 
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Do you know 
someone who is 
lonely and  

isolated, lives in 
the area and 
would welcome a 
visit once a 
week?  

 

You can really make a difference to those lives 
by referring them (with their permission) to the  

Linking Lives Scheme. 
 

 

Linking Lives is a free befriending scheme, 
which links isolated, lonely people to volunteers 
who visit them in their own homes, once a 
week.  
 

If you want more information or fancy offering 
your services to Linking Lives as a volunteer, 
please contact Angie Kennedy on  
 

 

                      07816 484851  
 

 

We have some exciting news to share 
about Messy Church. 
 

A couple of weeks ago we met to review what has been happen-
ing at Messy over the last four years and how we might develop 
in the future. We had a really good, open and honest meeting.  
It was one of those rare occasions when we really felt we were 
being guided rather than putting forward our own thoughts. 
So what is the exciting news? For a number of different reasons 
we have decided to stop running Messy in it's  
current format.  
 

However, this is the really exciting news; we are to carry on  
doing Messy ‘Specials’ in the shopping centre, along with  
Storehouse Church, Sacred Heart Church and The Salvation 
Army.  

 

                     There will be four of these a year. Christmas, Easter, Harvest and a Summer extravaganza.  
 

Our first one of these is Harvest on Saturday morning, 6th October, when we will have the old Toys R Us shop in  
Weston Favell Centre, celebrating God’s creation. Please let me know if you would like to be involved in any way.  
I also want to take this opportunity to thank everyone who has put so much time into Messy and for everything they have 
done during the four years it has been running and for the number of people who have heard the good news, even if it 
was just once. We pray that the memory will be one to hold. 
 

We would love to be able to something in schools In a similar messy way. Please pray for new opportunities to open up to 
us. Possibly an after school mini messy (better name to come), or.. at the other end of the age spectrum, Messy Vintage.  
 

Once again, I really do give thanks for all the time and support people have given Messy Church over the years.  
For the adventure, it has been - and for the new adventure it is going to be…                                                
                                                                                                                                  Paul Foster 
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  is a free youth group for ages 8 - 13 
 

       from 5 ‘til 6pm on Fridays at  

Rectory Farm Community Centre 

             See our webpage @ 
 

 www.rfnorthampton.org.uk/r-zone 

                 want to know more?..,  

  - call Mell on 402150 (church office) 
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The following article arrived too late to be included in the July/August edition of BERT.  
 

EMMANUEL *** BOOTHVILLE *** RECTORY FARM 

Life in the Emmanuel Group continues to be very busy. For the last ten weeks all three churches have been following  
“Spirit Filled Church” This culminated in a Holy Spirit Renewal Day on Sat 23rd June.24 people from the three              
congregations joined together on our “Away Day” in Moulton Parish Church rooms. We were blessed with teaching 
from Gordon Dey, author of Jesus Shaped People (JSP). 

We had three sessions of teaching time, and plenty of time for chat and fellowship in between, with a lunch break     
opportunity to share with other members of our group who we don’t meet regularly. Children’s work and activity had 
been planned. With only one child, Phil & Tracy had a lot of work to do! 

The teaching sessions were: 
The Promise of the Holy Spirit – John 14:15-20    
The Work of the Holy Spirit – John 16  
Receiving the Holy Spirit – John 20:19-22 
 

At the end of the afternoon the children’s team bought a large piece of artwork (see picture below) for us all to share in 
getting messy by hand stamping, they then joined in the worship. There was also a time for reflection and prayer       
ministry. The artwork is going to continue it’s journey round the three congregations’, so that all who would like to are 
added, as representatives of our church family. Hopefully this will then be displayed in the Emmanuel building.  
 

We are hoping to plan another “Away Day” next year, as we all shared experiences of God’s blessing being received 
when out of our normal church setting.                                                                                                                                     
Meriel Mears 

Forty robbers arrived at the famous Pearly Gates 

and they were met by St Peter. After a brief ex-

change, St Peter went into the gatehouse 

and contacted God. He said, "I've got 40 robbers 

here; can I let them all in?" God answered: "I'm 

afraid we're over the quota on robbers, so tell them 

to choose between them which are the 12 most  

worthy, and I will let just those in." Two minutes later 

St Peter spoke to God again and said, "They've 

gone," God said, "What?" All 40 of them?"             

An anxious St Peter replied, "No, the gates!" 

An elderly couple were in bed one night discussing the vows they made 

at their church wedding 60 years before. The husband had started nod-

ding off when his wife asked, "Do you remember how we used to hug in 

those early days?" The husband replied, “Of course I do” and he gave 

her a big hug. He was almost asleep when she said, "And do you re-

member how we used to kiss?" He replied sleepily, "Yes dear, I remem-

ber it well," whereupon he gave her a big kiss. After a short pause his 

wife said, "Do you remember, how you used to nibble my ear?" The old 

man threw off the covers and started to climb out of bed. His  wife, rather 

concerned, asked him where he was going. In a slightly exasperated 

tone he said, "I'm going to get my teeth." 
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R E G U L A R   G I V I N G 
    

If you give regularly to the work of The Emmanuel Group,  

please consider giving via the envelope scheme and,  

if you pay income tax…‘Gift-aid’ it so that we can  

claim tax back, maximising your gift.  
  

For further information, enquire at Emmanuel church office 

(next door to our coffee shop)  

or ask a steward at one of our services. 

 

 

DEADLINE  

for items for the  
 

OCTOBER 

EDITION   

of   

B.E.R.T 
 

Friday  
21st Sept. 

2018 
 

Please send your  

articles,  
testimonies, comments, funny 

stories, family news, local 

issues,  etc. to...  

 

liz@lizzywhizz.biz 

or leave items for BERT  

at the church office.                                                    
 

 

SEE BERT ONLINE  

And in FULL COLOUR   

at our website: 
 

www.emmanuelgroup.org.uk 

 

Sending: 
UK & N. Ireland           1st page           1.70 
                           Following page/s        0.50 
Europe & N.America    1st page           2.00 
                           Following page/s        1.00 
Rest of the World          1st page           2.50 
                           Following page/s        1.25 

Receiving:  
                                      1st page           0.75 
                           Following page/s        0.05 

Black & White Copies 
   

A4 Single sided             0.10 
A4 Double sided           0.15 
 
A3 Single sided             0.20 
A3 Double sided           0.30 

Colour Copies 
 

A4 Single sided             0.30 
A4 Double sided           0.50 
 
A3 Single sided             1.00 
A3 Double sided           1.50 

 

Laminating, Scans, Printing from Emails, Standard 
costs per copy + Admin Fee £2.50 per 15 minutes 
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Monday           Prayer meeting                                   Emmanuel                     7.30 - 9.00pm 
                         

Wednesday           Family tots                        Emmanuel    9.45 - 11.30am                             

                                   Family tots (session 2)                                             Emmanuel               12.00 -  1.30pm                             

                                   Friendship circle                                   Emmanuel (fortnightly)             1.45pm             

 

Friday            R-Zone Youth club 8 - 13 years                                  R.F Community Centre              5 - 6.00pm (term time only) 

                                           Jam out Christian Youth Group                                    Emmanuel                7 - 9.00pm (term time only) 
 
 

Emmanuel House Groups meet at various times & venues during the week  

(see below) 
 

COME  &  PRAY 

WEDNESDAY  

26th SEPT. 

7AM - 8AM   

 

JOINT  

PRAYER MEETING  
 

WITH   

STOREHOUSE  
CHURCH 

 

AND THE 

SALVATION 

ARMY  
PENISTONE ROAD  

AT 

EMMANUEL  

COFFEE  SHOP 
 

PRAYER FOR  

NORTHAMPTON 

EAST  

AND FOR OUR 

CHURCHES. 
 

BELIEVE IT OR NOT 

THE HOUR FLIES BY!!! 
 

WITH COFFEE AND DANISH  

OF COURSE! 
 

Book the last  

Wednesday  

of EVERY month  

in your diaries 

Every  
Monday Evening 

  

7.45-9.00pm 
 

PRAYER 

in the chapel 

at  

Emmanuel 

Church 
 

Open to All  

Please come and join 

us, you will be most 

welcome 

Emmanuel House Groups         
meet at various times & venues during the week  

     Area               Day & Time        Leader 

 Boothville  Tuesday – 7.30pm       Rachel 

 Goldenash  Tuesday - 1 - 2.30pm       Tracy/Vicky 

 Goldings  Wednesday – 7.30pm       Olu 

 Overstone Lodge Wednesday - 7.30pm       Linda/Precious 

 Southfields  Wednesday – 7.30pm       Liz/Jasmyne 

 Great Billing   Thursday – 7.30pm       Gill     
  

If you are interested in joining a group but can’t do any of these days    
or times, please let us know. It may mean starting a new group! 

 

For further information                                                             

speak to any of the house group leaders  

Family Tots 
 

 

 Wednesdays 
 

9.45am - 11.30am or 12 - 1.30pm 

 at  

Emmanuel Church 

Weston Favell Shopping Centre 
 

Top floor Coffee Shop entrance  
  
 

£2.00 includes snack and drink  

for the children  

+ tea/coffee for parent/carer  

(60p for additional adults) 
 

Any profit goes towards  

new equipment & extra activities 
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Date 
Emmanuel   

10:30am 

Boothville   
10:30am 

Rectory Farm    
10:30am 

 

YOUTH 
GROUPS 

 
Sunday 

2nd 
 

Communion  
 

Haydon Spenceley 

Morning Worship 

Maureen Luke  
+ GRUNCH 

 

All Age Worship 
 

 

Haydon Spenceley + 
M Littlecott 

Rectory Farm 

Praise & Prayer 
 
 

Emmanuel 
Own Group 

Sunday 

9th 
 

ipraise  
 

James Fearnley & Paul Foster 

Communion 
 

Doug Spenceley 

Morning Worship + 
Junior Church 

Haydon Spenceley 

Rectory Farm 
Own Group 

 

Emmanuel  ipraise 

Sunday 

16th 
 

Communion & BLAST 
 

Haydon Spenceley + 
Charlie Nobbs 

 
PROSPECTS GROUP (ground floor) 

7pm New Wine Network 
Paul Harcourt 

Morning Worship 
 

 
David Bell 

 

Praise & Pray 
 

Kristin Hatherly + 

Rectory Farm   
& Emmanuel 

 

at McDonalds 

Sunday 

23rd 
 

Café Church 
 

Nick Bewley Tippler 

Communion 

 
Chris Pearson 

 
 

Communion +  
Junior church 

 

Phil Snelson 

EVENING  
YOUTH SERVICE 

 

7-9pm @  
Emmanuel  

Sunday 

30th 

 

Morning Worship 
 

James Fearnley 

 

SONGS of PRAISE 
 

SONGS of PRAISE 
 

Kristin Hatherly 

 

The Ministry Team  

Revd Phil Snelson              401540   philip.snelson@methodist.org.uk 
 

Revd Haydon Spenceley  244391   haydon.spenceley@emmanuelgroup.org.uk 
Revd Douglas Spenceley  402150 
 

Emmanuel Group Office - 01604 402150 
  

Administrator   Linda Withers       Linda.withers@emmanuelgroup.org.uk 

Community Care co-ordinator      Paul Foster          402150   (church office) 
Coffee Shop Manager        Terry-ann Fleck               402150   (church office)  
Safeguarding co-ordinator       Kristin Hatherly       402150  
  
 

B.E.R.T   Editor              Liz Bateman          liz@lizzywhizz.biz  
 
 

Weekly News-sheets 

Emmanuel         Jasmyne Price   07747 052 679   jasmyne.price@gmail.com            
 

Boothville          Mary Langley    01604 644688   mary.langley123@btinternet.com 
 

 

                     

RECTORY FARM COMMUNITY CHURCH  

Rectory Farm Primary School 

Olden Road (opposite the local shop) 

Sunday service at 10.30 am 
 

BOOTHVILLE COMMUNITY CHURCH  

Boothville Community Hall  

Booth Lane North  

(access via the lane by the hairdressers) 

Sunday service at 10.30 am 
 

EMMANUEL CHURCH  

Weston Favell Centre,  

Billing Brook Road 

Sunday service at 10.30 am              

Weds Communion at 1.30pm  (30 min) 

Group Office - Mon - Fri 10 - 2 pm 

www.emmanuelgroup.org.uk www.emmanuelgroup.org.uk www.emmanuel group .org.uk www.emmanuelgroup.org.uk www.emmanuelgroup,org 

 

and - COMMUNION EVERY WEDNESDAY LUNCHTIME  at  1.30pm   
a simple 30 minute service in the chapel @ Emmanuel   


